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Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Acting Chair, John Rheinberger.

Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Acting Chair

Bob Rosenquist, Secretary

Diane Blake, Communications and Outreach
Tim Behrends

Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin



Angie Hong

Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS



Mary Jo Youngbauer, Chisago SWCD
Diane Blake nominated John Rheinberger as Acting Chair. The nominations were closed by Diane Blake, with Bob Rosenquist seconding the motion.

Tim Behrends was sworn in as the newly elected Board member.

Additions or Deletions to Agenda

A motion to approve the agenda as presented was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items to approve this month are multiple EMWREP Agreements. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Diane Blake. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF december 12, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the December 12, 2018 minutes was made by Tim Behrends and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $1,752.32 payable to Helmer Printing for newsletter printing; $6,648.75 payable to Paul Keller for a FY2016 SCRA Native Perennial payment; $1,939.59 payable to Paul Spilseth for a grant payment; $2,573.75 payable to Dan Lee for a 2016 Capacity payment; $1,676.25 payable to Dan Lee for a 2018 Capacity payment; $15,773.46 payable to Kent Ecklund for a grant payment; $19,203.75 payable to Oak Glen Golf Course for a grant payment; $2,820.00 payable to RESPEC for MapFeeder usage; $8,827.00 payable to Washington County Public Works for a grant payment; and $2,447.50 payable to Carnelian Marine Watershed District for an overpayment reimbursement. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Annual reviews will be conducted soon, so a Personnel Committee meeting will need to be set in early February to approve salary adjustments.
Budget and Finance – The Committee met last Friday to discuss the 2019 budget and annual reviews.
Cost-Share – The Cost-Share Committee met to discuss Item E under New Business.
Communications and Outreach – Plans are underway for the 2019 fair booth.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

County – We are still working on the Public Health and AIS Agreements.
NRCS – FSA worked until December 28th. NRCS has several weeks of funding to use before they would be affected by the shutdown. There are 75 EQIP applications. Everything has to be ranked and scored by February 15th.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The next meeting will be February 27th.
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – Day at the Capitol information was included in the packet. 
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – Lower St. Croix Conservation Planning – Mary Jo Youngbauer
Old Business

a. Building Operations and Vehicles – The excavation in back of the building will be starting soon.
b. 2019 Budget – The most recent 2019 budget was included in the packet. At this point, it shows a positive $90,000. A motion to approve the 2019 budget was made by Diane Blake. Seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
c. 2019 Workplan – The 2019 Workplan was included in the packet. Tony Randazzo is interested in continuing as a seasonal BMP Technician. Amanda Herbrand is interested in returning this upcoming water monitoring season in a water monitoring/AIS position.
d. Grant and Program Updates – Nothing to report.
e. Position Announcement and Interview Updates – Nothing to report.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2019 Board Officers and Committee Memberships – After nominations and voting, the 2019 officers are as follows.

Chair: John Rheinberger

Vice-Chair: Jim Levitt

Treasurer: Diane Blake

Secretary: Bob Rosenquist

PR & I: Tim Behrends

Updates were also made to the various committees, and an updated list will be presented at the next Board meeting. A motion to approve the updated 2019 Board Officers and Committee Memberships was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
b. WCD Year in Review Handout – A copy of the 2018 Highlights was included in the packet. It will be a useful handout for the Day at the Capitol.
c. 2019 PC Force Agreement – The 2019 Maintenance Agreement with PC Force was included in the packet. Diane Blake made a motion to approve entering into the Agreement with PC Force. Tim Behrends seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. 2019 MASWCD Dues – We have received the invoice for the 2019 MASWCD dues. The amount is $4,848.91, up from $4,690.98 in 2018. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve payment of the 2019 dues invoice. Tim Behrends seconded the motion. Motion carried.
e. FY17 MPCA 319 and FY18 SCRA Grant Encumbrance Request - Wiessner –WCD Staff Requests the encumbrance of up to $11,040.20 from FY2017 MPCA and $10,000 from FY2018 SCRA for the stabilization of a gully at 3750 Paradox End Ave S, Afton MN. The proposed project would stabilize a gully in the Kelles Creek drainage and remove an estimated 27.69 lbs. of phosphorus per year from reaching the St. Croix River. The total estimated cost for this project is $26,040.20 in materials and installation cost. The MPCA 319 grant would cover up to $11,040.20 and the SCRA grant would cover up to $10,000. The remaining $5,000 would be requested in match from the Valley Branch Watershed District. A motion was made by Diane Blake, seconded by Tim Behrends, to approve an encumbrance of up to $11,040.20 from FY2017 MPCA and up to $10,000 from FY2018 SCRA. The district technical representative (Rebecca Nestingen) has performed a site inspection and reviewed the design and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. Watershed Specialist Training Request – Lauren Haydon is requesting a training reimbursement of $850.00 for the Minnesota Watershed Specialist Training Program through the University of Minnesota. The course is designed for local government staff who are currently or anticipate coordinating, managing, planning or leading activities for restore or protect water resources. A motion was made by Diane Blake, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve the reimbursement request of $850 for the successful completion of the Minnesota Watershed Specialist Training program. Motion carried.
g. Vectorworks Conference Attendance Request – The annual design software Vectorworks Training is being held this year on January 18th, 2019 at Bachman’s Greenhouse in Minneapolis, MN. The conference is sponsored by the Association of Professional Landscape Designers, and as state in their flyer, the conference is “The objective is to lay a foundation for the most important aspects of 2D and 3D drawing.” The cost of registration is free and class is a full day. The WCD has sent several people to the conference in past years. A motion to approve sending up to five employees to the Vectorworks Conference was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
h. Monitoring Conference Attendance Request – Matt is requesting Board approval for up to two staff to attend the 11th National Monitoring Conference held in Denver, Colorado March 25th-29th. This conference is held every 2-3 years and draws hundreds of water resource and monitoring professionals from around the country. WCD staff last attended this conference in 2012. Early registration closes February 15th, the cost per attendee prior to that date is $485 ($535 after). Flight prices at the time of this request were between $150-$300 per person. The conference room rate is $181 per night. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve the request for up to two staff to attend the 11th National Monitoring Conference, at a cost of $1,900 per person. Motion carried.
i. Tuition Reimbursement Policy Update – A copy of the revised policy was included in the packet. In the future, tuition reimbursements will be capped per person annually per the approved Annual Budget. Additionally, employees must meet the residency requirements for in-state tuition. Employees not meeting in-state residency requirements will receive tuition equal to that of in-state fees. Also, employees who leave WCD employment within one, two, or three years of receiving tuition reimbursement will return 100%, 50%, and 25% of the reimbursement received, respectively (tuition return can be deducted from accrued leave time upon separation). A motion to approve the revised tuition reimbursement policy was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
j. Conservation Center Prairie Burn Request – A 4,000 sqft short grass prairie was installed on the north side of the office in 2014 with grant funding from Ramsey Washington Metro Watershed District. The cost-share grant requires a 20 year agreement. Over the past four years the WCD staff has maintained the prairie by weed whipping, selective spot spraying with herbicide and hand pulling. A prescribed prairie burn is recommended every 4-6 years as a way to further set back annual weeds and encourage native plant growth. WCD staff has requested three bids from landscape restoration professional contractors to perform a prescribed burn. Landbridge Ecological had the lowest bid and would coordinate required permits. The work would take place in Spring 2019 once weather conditions are favorable. A motion to approve the request of up to $500 for a prairie burn was made by Tim Behrends. Seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Tim Behrends moved to adjourn the public meeting. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 3:22 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is February 13, 2019 at 2:00p.m.
Secretary
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